

## A.A. District 23 Meeting Minutes

<b>Subject</b>	<b>GSR Meeting</b>	<b>Date</b>	<b>11/11/10</b>
<b>DCM</b>	Reid M.	<b>Time</b>	6:30 pm – 7:40 pm
<b>Location</b>	St. Andrews Church 2105 W. Market St.	<b>Scribe</b>	Maureen S.

### Break It Down

1.	Opened	~ Serenity Prayer ~
2.	Roll Call of Groups Present	Reid requested to clean up roster - if name change or nicknames noted, please advise. If changes - need to complete Name Change Form. Tuesday 8 PM 12 Step @ Westminster changed name to "Step Lively". To get a name change form to Elizabeth.
3.	Set Up Discussed	Jean had two volunteers, Gina & her daughter. ☺
4.	Meeting Minutes 10/14/10	Posted on <a href="http://www.nc23.org">www.nc23.org</a>
5.	Treasury Report – Angela M.	Accepted – no questions or issues. Angela brought in some literature in regard to staying sober through the holidays.
6.	CFC Report – Tammy B.	Volunteers have been found to be the Women’s (Diane M.) and Men’s (Kelly) Jail Coordinators. ☺
7.	TFC – Doug K.	No news – issues, problems. Doug completed his two year term as TFC Chair.
8.	CPC – Red	Has been moving through the notification of Medical & Urgent Care facilities in the community.
9.	P.I. – Liz	Committee formed and has already met; meeting the 4 <sup>th</sup> Weds. of every month. 1 <sup>st</sup> meeting read the AA Guidelines for P.I. Seeking more volunteers. Having "study meetings" with assigned literature for homework & then discussion. Contacting the fifteen libraries in Greensboro to see about providing Eng/Span Big Books.
10.	Special Events – Drew	The ball is rolling!!! Putting down a deposit for the DJ – raised \$2K, First committee meeting on Saturday, Dec. 4 <sup>th</sup> at 5 pm at the Summit F.C. May have speaker Butch M. from Toronto.
11.	Grapevine - Leigh	Reid gave spiel as Leigh was absent. What better gift?!?
12.	Website – Doug & Sam	<a href="http://WWW.NC23.ORG">WWW.NC23.ORG</a> Please post event etc., just simply click on "submit content" Eventually with have Post It's with address. Website looks amazing.
13.	LCM – James & Elaine	Nothing to report.
14.	Intergroup - Manny	Intergroup in need of donations...please announce at home groups.
15.	SNC – Maureen S.	Passed out a handout of all available Committee Positions – requested everyone take back to their home group. Volunteers desperately needed!
16.	DCM – Reid M.	By request Reid went over the NYE Event Fact Sheet. Pat questioned if \$1,700.00 for food where is the remaining \$1,600.00 going? Angela is going to present all with an accounting breakdown at the next GSR meeting.

### Old News & New News!

1.	Old Business: Open Positions – District Secretary – Angela nom. Maureen	Acctpd	
2.	Old Business: Open Positions – TFC – Doug nom. Kelley	Acctpd	
3.	Old Business: Open Positions – Alt DCM – still open	OPEN	
4.	Old Business: District to consider allowing LCM's to vote at District Level	Tabled	
5.	Old Business: District to consider allowing LCM's to vote at the Area Level	Tabled	
6.	Old Business: District to consider a District Archivist Position	Tabled	
7.	New Business: Maureen will cover SNC until a volunteer is found so position now open	OPEN	
8.	New Business: Would the District consider donations to the Area from NCCYPA acceptable?	Voted	Y
9.	New Business: Would the District approve of passing the basket at assemblies and all of the collection to go to GSO?	Voted	Y
10.	New Business: Would the District approve of the Archivist having a 6 year term?	Voted	Y
11.	New Business: Would the District approve of \$1,100 of CPC/PI Literature funds to be used instead for CPC/PI Public Events?	Voted	Y

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:40 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, 12/9 @ 6:30 PM St. Andrews Church ~ 1205 West Market Street

We closed with the "We" version of the Serenity Prayer.